Australian Government

Department of Finance and Deregulation

Reference: FOI 13/13

Contact: FOI team
Telephone: (02) 6215 2222
e-mail: FOl@finance.gov.au

Mr A. Tomlinson

foit+request-46-17138594@righttoknow.org.au

Dear Mr Tomlinson

Freedom of Information Request - 13/13

I refer to your email dated 19 January 2013 in which you sought access under the Freedom
of Information Act 1982 (FOI Act) to:

...information under the FOI Act in relation to traffic infringements, 8 in total,
evidently incurred by the driver(s) of the Prime Minister's private (government funded)
car during 2012.

Please provide me the names of the driver(s).....

[ also refer to Finance’s letter dated 18 February 2013, in which you were provided with a
preliminary estimate of charges calculation for processing your request. The letter also
indicated that within 30 days of the date of the letter you were required to notify Finance of
your intentions to continue the processing of your request otherwise your request will be
considered as being withdrawn.

In accordance with section 29(2) of the FOI Act, as Finance has not received a response from
you within the timeframe indicated, your request is now treated as being withdrawn.

If you wish to seek access to the documents you will need to submit a new FOI request to
Finance.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the FOI team on the details
indicated above.

Yours sincerely

o

FOI team
Legal and Strategic Support Branch
2 ( March 2013

John Gorton Building, King Edward Terrace, Parkes ACT 2600 o Telephone 02 6215 2222
Internet www finance.gov.au



